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Young form the vanguard in bid to save the past
As chairman of the advisory committee on the revitalization of historic buildings, I have had to help make some difficult and controversial decisions - like which applicant should be allowed to reuse the former North Kowloon courthouse.
Some other recent decisions were also difficult, for instance, choosing the winners of a children's art competition.
The children - divided into junior and senior age groups - were asked to paint either Liu Man Shek Tong ancestral hall in Sheung Shui or the old Central police station on Hollywood Road.
The four best paintings from each group have been made into postcards, of which about 300,000 will be sent to all 1,372 primary and secondary schools in Hong Kong.
It was a tough choosing the winners because many of our children have real talent.
We laid out hundreds of entries on the floor and on walls for judging. Some of them captured the character of the buildings through draftsmanship and attention to detail, while others interpreted the shapes and colours in eye-catching ways.
The postcards will also be posted free to local, mainland, and overseas recipients to mark National Cultural Heritage Day.
It is only in the last few years that interest in Hong Kong's heritage has caught the interest of the general community, and it is mostly young people, rather than older folk who are more keen to preserve our heritage.
Hopefully, the cards will encourage students to think a bit about our heritage and maybe inspire them to get into art.
